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September 9, 2020 
 
Michael Goliher 

Pete Lein & Sons, Inc.  

P.O. Box 440 

Rapid City, SD 57709 

 

Re: Notice of Completeness / Notice of Hearing, Newett Quarry, Permit No M-1978-093, Notice of 

Temporary Cessation (TC-5)  

 

Dear Mr. Goliher,  

 

On August 22, 2022 the Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety received the remaining items required by 

the Notice of Incompleteness for your Notice of Temporary Cessation (TC-5) for the above listed site effective 

January 1, 2022.  This notice is to inform you that your request is considered complete and filed.    

 

The Notice of Temporary Cessation will be considered by the Mined Land Reclamation Board and has been 

placed on the regular agenda for the September 21-22, 2022 meeting.  Due to the impacts of the COVID-19 

virus on availability of State facilities and Division resources, this notice is also to inform you that your matter 

scheduled for the September 21-22, 2022 Board hearing will be heard via ZOOM video conference or by 

telephone.   

 

The meeting will start promptly at 9:00 AM on October 21, 2020.  Please sign in or call at 9:00 AM.  Details 

regarding the call in number, zoom meeting ID and password will be sent under a separate cover.  

 

If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me at the Division’s Grand Junction 

Field Office or submit them in writing to the Division’s Denver Office at DRMS, Room 215, 1001 E. 62nd Ave. 

Denver, CO 80216, and Attention to Lucas West. You may also contact me by phone at (303) 866-3567 Ext. 

8187 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us.     

 

Sincerely,  

 
Lucas West 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

 

Cc: Travis Marshall, DRMS
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